
 

 ROTARY CLUB OF BEAUMARIS ð SERVING THE COMMUNITY SINCE 1985  

 

 

 

 

Serving the Community since  1985 

IN GEAR 

Next Meetings 
 

Thursday 15 September 
Faina Levin 

Love Bayside,  
Donõt Waste It 

Chair: Liz Tanzimat 
Attendance: Chris Mara 

Roy Seager 
 

Thursday 22 September 
David Hone 

The US Supreme Court 
Chair: Trish Smyth 

Attendance: Tony McKenna, Ken Mirams 
 

Thursday 29 September 
Diana and Nicholai Faizoulline 

Hampton Hives 
Chair: Richard Potter 

Attendance: Anthony Nixon, Jim O'Brien 
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tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘΩǎ tƛŜŎŜ  

On Thursday evening we 
had dinner and a show.  
About two dozen of us met 
at Gold Stream Chinese 
Restaurant before going on 
to enjoy Beaumaris Theatre 
Companyôs production of 
Cosi.  Thanks as always to 
Megan and James for 
putting the evening together.  I am eating my bag of crisps from 

Thursday as I write this.  

If you are a Facebook user, please make sure you follow 
Beaumaris Rotary and like our posts and share with your friends.  
Particularly share posts about the Farmers Market.  It is the 
single most effective way of promoting our market and 
generating foot traffic.  More foot traffic equals more interest 
from stall holders which equals more revenue for us.  We are 
also in the process of producing a great new flyer for the market.  
When they are printed we will need volunteers to help distribute 

them. 

The Market on Saturday was impacted by the cool, cloudy and 
showery weather.  Our revenue was similar to July which puts us 
behind plan for our first quarter.  Tim, Gail, Heather and I ran .a 
second hand book stall in aid of the Royal Flying Doctor Service, 
Heatherôs chosen charity for 2022-2023.  Despite the weather 
we raised just under $300.  We will be running the book stall at 
every market up to Christmas.  If you would like to help please 

contact Tim, Gail, Heather or myself. 

I thought I would have one final attempt at appealing for a 
member to agree to become President Elect Nominee and go on 
to become President in 2024-2025.  Members have been very 
active in suggesting other members but so far all have declined.  
We do need to resolve this as the club literally canôt exist without 
a President.  I canôt recall the club being in this position before 
so whether you are a new member, an ñold handò or a Past 

President please give this appeal some serious thought. 

David Hone has arranged for us to visit MITS ï Melbourne 
Indigenous Transition School on Wednesday 9th November, so 

Venue is VGC, 6:30 for 7:00 unless otherwise noted.  
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Future Events Calendar 

 

Date / Time Event Location Responsibilities / Contact 

Club Hybrid Meetings  
VGC 
 
See Below 

Link to Private Members 
Page 

https://
beaumarisrotary.com/
rotary-weekly-meeting-
link/ 

David Lea 

July 2022 
4.00 to 6.00+pm 
 

Happy Hour Black Drop Espresso & 
Wine Café,  
615 Balcombe Rd Black 
Rock 

Gail and  Julie 

Saturday 10 September, 8 
am to 1 pm 

Black Rock Farmers Mar-
ket 

Royal Avenue Sandringham Chris Mara  

Thursday 15 September, 
6:30 for 7:00 

Love Bayside,  
Donõt Waste It  
Faina Levin 

Club Hybrid  Meeting 
VGC 

Chair: Liz Tanzimat 

Attendance: Chris Mara  

Roy Seager  

Thursday 22 September, 
6:30 for 7:00 

The US Supreme Court: 

David Hone  

Club Hybrid  Meeting 
VGC 

Chair: Trish Smyth 

Attendance: Tony 

McKenna, Ken Mirams  

Thursday 29 September, 
6:30 for 7:00 

Hampton Hives 
Diana and Nicholai 
Faizoulline  

Club Hybrid  Meeting 
Venue TBA 

Chair: Richard Potter  

Attendance: Anthony Nix-

on, Jim O'Brien  

Thursday 6 October, 6:30 
for 7:00 

New Member's Talk 
Tim Parsons 

Venue TBA Chair: Megan Glen-

wright (TBC)   

Attendance: David Hone  

Charmaine Jansz  

Saturday 8 October, 8 am 
to 1 pm 

Black Rock Farmers Mar-
ket 

Royal Avenue Sandringham Chris Mara  

Thursday 13 October, 6:30 
for 7:00 

Wellbeing Program (TBC)
Ayles Llewellyn 

Venue TBA Chair: Denise Grocke  

Attendance: Tim Parsons 

Mark Perelaer  

Thursday 20 October, 6:30 
for 7:00 

TBD Rose Paduano Venue TBA Chair: Richard Jones  

Attendance: Richard Pot-

ter, Malcolm Sawle  

put the date in your diary.  The visit will start at 11.00am 
and if you have not seen the work at MITS before it really 
is a must.  Even if you have been in the past, come along 
again and see how the school has developed.  MITS is in 
Richmond and is an easy walk from Richmond Station.  

There will be more information nearer the date. 

I am pleased and relieved to report that we have finally 
booked a location for our meeting on 8th December.  We 
will be going to Every Day is Sunday in Black Rock and 
Stuart Ingram will be talking to us about the state of the 

Travel Industry. 

Heather and I will be in Port Douglas for the rest of the 
week so I am an apology for Tuesdayôs board meeting 
and Denise will be presiding at our club meeting at VGC 

on Thursday. 

Enjoy your week, 

President Chris. 

https://beaumarisrotary.com/rotary-weekly-meeting-link/
https://beaumarisrotary.com/rotary-weekly-meeting-link/
https://beaumarisrotary.com/rotary-weekly-meeting-link/
https://beaumarisrotary.com/rotary-weekly-meeting-link/
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Club News 

Market Report - September 

 
Cool overcast morning at our Black Rock Market on Royal 
Avenue.  Luckily we missed most of the overnight rain but 
forecast and cool weather meant pedestrian traffic was 
down on last months 'sunny' market - and hence lower 
gate takings.  Even though we maintained budget.  Stall 
numbers still low historically but 2 more than last market 
with a good ónewô food stall providing egg and back rolls 
amounts other offerings.  Worth a try if you are at the Oc-
tober Market. 
 
After our shed clean out in August and disposal of the óoldô 
white armchairs - we purchased (thanks Ken) and de-
ployed smaller, more readily transportable tables and 
chairs too the market.  Seemed to be well used so we will 
perhaps double the number for our October mar-
ket.  Weôve also committed to co-funding regular music at 
the market with RFM.  Provides a bit more atmosphere 
and the contemporary singing/instrumentals are well deliv-
ered and not overly loud to upset the neighbours. 

 

 
Thanks again to Club volunteers (Viv, Chris Darcy, Julie, 
Simon, Liz, Ken, Denise and Tim) and also to Tim, Gail 
and Heather Darcy who sold books at the market with all 
proceeds going to the Royal Flying Doctors Service, great 
effort and one Tim & Gail plan to do for the next few mar-
kets.  
 
Roster for the November and December market will be 
issued prior to the October market. 
 
Chris Mara  
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Fellowship  

This week 35 members and partners enjoyed food, fellow-
ship and entertainment. Starting the night with a meal at 
Gold Stream Chinese Restaurant in Seaview, we occu-
pied 3/4 of the entire venue. Excellent food, great service 

and the opportunity to chat.   (See photos attached) 

We then continued two streets further on to the Beaumar-
is Theatre in Wells Rd. to be entertained with their version 
of Cosi Fan Tutte   It reminded me to keep taking my 

medications. 

It was a late night by Rotary standards finishing at 10.30. 
It was really nice to support a local community group after 
their time in lockdown, and they were most appreciative of 

this support. 

Once again, we are back at VGC this Thursday, so look 

forward to catching up then. 

Cheers 

Megan   for Fellowship 
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District News 

District 9810 Rewards Program 

In last weekôs In Gear I mentioned that District Governor Ken Miller was introducing a rewards program for clubs in the district.  

We can earn points towards items for the club.  The good news is itôs easy to be part of the program.  

We can receive our choice of free hoodies, polos, caps, mugs, and pens.  

How many Points do we need?  

10,000 points for hoodies for all members with our clubõs name 

7,000 points for polos for all members with our clubõs name 

3,500 points for 30 generic Rotary caps 

1,500 points for 20 generic Rotary mugs 

1,500 points for 20 generic rotary pens 

How do we calculate and earn club points?  

 
We must have a minimum of six (6) different activities from the list above to qualify which should not be a problem but we can add up our 

points and claim as many items as we can.  We can only redeem points once.  Our Club Secretary Trish Smyth will be keeping a tally of our 

points and we will be publishing the total in In Gear. 

Chris DõArcy  

 

Club Activity during the Rotary year Points per club 

Induct a new member, corporate member 1000 points per member 

Members registered 9810 Conference Canberra 500 points per member 

Reach Foundation Target of $120 US per Member 400 points 

Initial Visit to another clubs meeting 400 points per club 

Members registered R.I. Convention Melbourne 200 points per member 

Update our club website with Imagine Rotary Theme and current logo 200 points 

An article published the DGôs Newsletter, Highlights 200 points 

Members attend District Seminar/Training 100 points 

A completed Service project 100 points per project 

A club marketing/public image Rotarian 100 points 

Collect Stamps & Foreign Coins 100 points 

Invite a District Chair to speak at your meeting 100 points 
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Club News 

Letter from Sabu 

The letter below from Pastor Franz has been slightly abridged and 
edited for readability.  

Dear Fred, 

The local bank is besieged by villagers who come to get small 
amounts of aid they get from the government. Most of them have 
great difficulty earning some money, not only on Sabu but nationwide. 
For those who have no motorbike, the motorbike taxi drivers take 
nearly a third of the cash to take them to the bank and back again 
after long hours waiting at the bank. 

Lately I have been advising pupils here in Sabu who want to continue 
their education at the universities in Kupang. They often have no clear 
vision what they should choose and worry whether they will find work 
after they finish.  

I am still suffering from a slow healing wound on my left foot that limits 
my mobility. The doctors say I should not walk much. Almost every 
day people from near and far approach me for this and that. Students 
from poor families in distant areas live with us here in the house. I 
often have to tell the 26 girls in the house to have their daily meal 
without me while I attend to others needs. Then I have my own meal 
late in the afternoon.  

More than ever, our students with humble backgrounds need support 
from outside. This year the government-owned Undana University in 
Kupang, raised its entrance fee to IDR10,000,000 (AUD1,000). The 
government provides some scholarships for poor students, but for 
those unable to pay, it means a closed door. Private universities fees 
are much higher. 

An increasing share of financial help provided by donors such as you 
has to be used to enable our students to attend Undana University, 
which leaves less to provide food etc. for them.  

The price of instant noodles and bread has jumped 100%. Not only 
Australian flour is used in their production. This is why our president 
made the journey to Kiev and Moscow recently. 

Happily Agustinus Kadja, the Mathematics teacher in Kupang, and 
Tarsisius Doko, the English teacher at the Secondary School in Seba, 
help manage these affairs.  

I write this so that you, and all the Rotarians in Melbourne, know how 
important it is to continue supporting what we have built up over the 
last forty years.  

Back in Austria, my sisterôs son manages the help from people who 
sometimes donate for our students in Sabu and Kupang. I pray he 
can help us as long as he can. Sister Ruth Lackner is preparing an 
exhibition of pictures she painted in Vienna, in the hope that some of 
her paintings can be sold to support our young people. 

The hostel buildings of the in Kupang are all OK now thanks to your 
support. All that remains is meals for all the students, electricity, water 
and fees at the beginning of each semester. 

Many of those who have finished their academic studies initially find 
no work in their profession, and survive by selling vouchers for the 
Internet or becoming motorbike taxi drivers as members of GRAB (ed: 
like Uber).  

But one former student Kornelia Hae (ñWatiò) has returned from two 

terms of agricultural practice in Israel. She is now making a vegetable 
garden on a plot owned by her elder brother. She also works in a big 
mall as ñsecurityò, and is still a motorbike taxi driver, paying off her 
bought motorbike.  

She is my hope to teach people to use a scythe to cut the grass 
grown with abundant energy from the sun, and make hay so that live-
stock (cattle, goats and sheep) can be kept, giving them an income. 

The lack of simple technology is why small farmers in many parts of 
the world will never become prosperous. Youôve probably already 
heard these words from me many times, so I apologize.  

Relations between Australia and Indonesia seem to be improving. 
More than ever communication is a ñmustò in a substantially changing 
world, where the heavy-weights attack the weak. A shame!  

The times we had to flee our house when I was small boy in Austria 
are etched in my memory. I remember too, the shattered pieces of 
glass from my grand-parents kitchen window ï caused by the explo-
sion of two railway carriages full of ammunition.  

After the long Covid disturbance and other disasters in Australia and 
here, I wish you all a recovery. As we prayed once in Rotary style:  

òThank you for the fellowship and the opportunity to serveó. 

Your help has enabled me to live until now and for our common fel-
lowship to bear fruit. With great affection and appreciation, 

Franz Lackner 

Sabu and Raijua. 
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.ŜŀǳƳŀǊƛǎ wƻǘŀǊȅ ǿƛƭƭ ƎƛǾŜ ǘƘƛǎ ƎǊŜŀǘ ŎŀǳǎŜ ŀ ƭƛƊ ŀǘ 

ƻǳǊ Ŏƭǳō ƳŜŜǝƴƎ ƻƴ ¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅ сǘƘ hŎǘƻōŜǊΦ tƭŜŀǎŜΥ 

¶ ²ŜŀǊ ŀ Ƙŀǘ ς ǘƘŜ ǿŀŎƪƛŜǊ ǘƘŜ ōŜǧŜǊΗ 

¶ tǊƛȊŜǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŀǿŀǊŘŜŘΗ 

¶ hǳǊ ǉǳƛȊΣ ǊŀƉŜ ƳƻƴŜȅ ŀƴŘ ȅƻǳǊ ŜȄǘǊŀ Řƻƴŀǝƻƴǎ 

ǿƛƭƭ ŀƭƭ Ǝƻ ǘƻ !ǳǎǘǊŀƭƛŀƴ wƻǘŀǊȅ IŜŀƭǘƘΦ 
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Club News 

Cheltenham Community Centre Childrenõs Festival 
Volunteers are needed for Entrance control at this event ï 2 shifts requiring 6 persons per shift ï 9.45am ï 

11.30am and 11.30am ï 1.15pm 

Please advise Richard Jones if you are able to help. 

 

 

Children's Festival 2022 

To celebrate National Children's Week we have a fantastic day of fun, music, dance, rides, activities, food 

and shows for the family to enjoy! 

Saturday 22nd October, 10am - 1pm 

We will be running the below programs:  

 - Charlie Silly Pants 

 - Disco 

 - Teacup ride 

 - Fire Engine  

 - Bunning Workshops  

 - Face Painting 

 - Yoga for kids 

 - Music and Dance session for kids and Much more!  
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